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Watlington Parish Council

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council


1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: WPC@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of the ‘Remote’ Meeting of the Finance Committee Held on 
Thursday 17th December 2020 at 7pm 

Present:

Councillors:




Nicky Smallbone (NS) – Chair






Tim Horton (TH)






Ian Hill (IH)







Matt Reid (MR)







Roger Beattie (RB)






Steve Bolingbroke (SB)

In Attendance:



Kate Brown (WCAG)
Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT) 

63/20
Apologies for absence

There were none.

64/20
Approval of Minutes


Resolved: That the Minutes from the Meeting held on the 28th November 2020, which were 
received by Council on 8th December 2020 be approved and signed by the Chairman when 
possible.
65/20.
Matters Arising

Risk Register – IH has done a first draft and will send out to Members and asked all to get 
back to him with comments. 

66/20
Declarations of Interest
     
There were none notified.

67/20   Update on Existing Issues

Rent Review of Sports Field – A letter has been drafted and this will be sent to Jonas Carter and 
will be titled ‘Without Prejudice’. A copy will be sent to our Land Agents.
68/20
Grants Requests 2020/2021

1. Proposal from WCAG – Thermal Imaging Camera and project for 50 individual homes – 
This was attached to the agenda

Kate Brown spoke on the proposal. There was much discussion on this. KB agreed to use her 
thermal imaging camera for the pilot study and therefore a maximum of £800 to be allocated from 
the Climate Action Budget to be used for this. It was noted that that KB will be giving a lot of her 
time pro bono which was much appreciated.

Vote: 4 in favour, 2 against


Resolved: That up to £800 (with a maximum of £500 for the housing survey and £300 on other 
costs) be allocated to this pilot study. A report will be sent to the Parish Council once this has been 
done.

2. Grant Application form from the Children’s Centre – This was emailed out to Members

After consideration it was:

Resolved: To give the Children’s Centre £5000 for this Financial Year (2020/2021).


3. Grant Application for CAB

It was noted that is has helped an impressive number of cases in Watlington and it was thought 
appropriate that due to this and COVID 19 we should consider a bigger grant for this year.


RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL: That we give a grant of £400 to CAB for 2020/2021.


4. Request from Watlington in Bloom to pay for their insurance due to COVID 19 – The Clerk 
to request their latest accounts.

69/20
 Precept and Budget 2021/2022 – To agree a recommendation to Full Council

 Budget 2020/2021- The Clerk had provided the following estimated bank balances at 31/3/2020. 
	

	

	
	
	Available Funds 
	Unavailable Funds 

	Bank Accounts
	
	
	

	Current
	
	3000.00
	

	Pavilion
	
	
	8908.70

	Business Call 
	
	105810.68
	

	HI Interest
	
	60802.84
	

	CIL
	
	
	19205.67

	Young Peoples Fund
	
	
	26526.79

	
	
	169613.52
	54641.16

	
	
	
	

	Minus Earmarked Funds
	
	71704.60
	

	
	
	97908.92
	

	
	
	
	

	Minus Est Spend to March 2021
	
	25000.00
	

	
	
	72908.92
	

	
	
	
	

	3- or 4-months running cost reserve
	34360.55
	[45814.07]

	
	
	38548.37
	[27094.85]



TH had sent out a paper on this issue to Members prior to the meeting and is available on request.

This information was noted and in the light of this it was thought that the Council should only keep a 
general reserve of 3 months and not 6 months reserves. This will then free up a substantial amount 
of money to allocate to projects. 

RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL: That the Parish Council hold at all times three months 
reserves and not six months reserves.

Budget 2021/2022

RECOMMENDATION TO COUNCIL: 
1. That Finance Committee recommends to Full Council the draft budget for 2021/22 (titled Budget Recommendation for Full Council on 12th January 2021) which is attached to these minutes.

1.Finance Committee recommends that the Band D figure for the parish's component of Council Tax be unaltered and that the precept be increased to £138,018 in 2021/22

3.That Council agrees to the establishment of a new 'General Reserve' through the reduction of money held as a 'running reserve'.

4.That Council be invited to commit (subject to final detail) to a tree management programme as a one-off spending by a transfer from the 'General Reserve'.

5.That Council reallocate a proportion of our existing reserves to capitilise our new approach to business management projects of existing and upcoming projections.
70/20
 Review of Policies/ToR

 1. Investment Policy 

 RECOMMENDATION TO FULL COUNCIL: That Council approve the Investment Policy attached.

             2. Terms of Reference 
             Resolved: That these remain the same.


 71/20
 Any Other Business
 72/20  Items for the Next Meeting

 Preferred Contactors List 
          Staff Reveiws – These will take place at an appropriate time.

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.55PM
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